
On Feb 14, 2021, at 6:43 PM, Tiffany Duncan <tiffanybduncan@gmail.com> wrote: 
 
To Bexley City Council Members: 
I am writing to express my concerns over the multi-unit housing project being proposed 
on the corner of Livingston and Francis on the old Woodyard Funeral Home property. 
A twenty-seven unit building will put unnecessary strain on South Bexley in many ways. 
Traffic on Francis will be negatively affected, in addition to the extremely 
dangerous corridor of Livingston Avenue. The limited parking on Francis for the existing 
residents will be restricted even further. Assuming that children will be moving into the 
complex, there will be little to no green space for outdoor play and they will be joining 
overcrowded schools that are already a problem for the district.  
It is discriminatory against South Bexley families to assume they won't care about a 
government subsidized housing project since they already live in what many 
other Bexley residents often refer to as "the Hood". 
Lastly, I find it frustrating that I found it difficult to find a way to email the City Council as 
a collective. I know I have seen a link to do this in the past and now it seems to 
have been removed.  
I do hope you think long and hard about the long-term effects of this project on the 
community and reconsider moving forward.  
Sincerely, 
Tiffany Duncan 
765 Vernon Rd 
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